LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 86TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 1, 2019
TO: Honorable Tom Craddick, Chair, House Committee on Land & Resource Management

FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director ~ Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director
Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3167 by Oliverson (Relating to the procedure for approval of certain land
development applications by a political subdivision.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code to amend the process and procedures by which
municipalities, counties, and other authorities approve or disapprove plats.

Local Government Impact

According to Harris County, the bill would require the county to hire an estimated 10 FTEs to
ensure compliance with the additional time constraints and other requirements of the bill. The
county estimates the cost for these 10 FTEs at between $850,000 and $900,000. Over time, these
costs would be absorbed by applicants for the service or by taxpayers by way of higher fees or
higher taxes.

According to the Texas Association of Counties (TAC), the bill would place substantial time
restrictions on consideration of subdivision plats and permit vesting. TAC cannot determine these
costs, but to comply with the requirements of the bill for complicated or complex projects, cities
might be faced with the need for additional staffing or technology expenses.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: WP, Sz, SD, GP
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